Approved

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

January 18, 2012 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, January 18, 2012 at 6:30 pm. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Guy Giunta and Dave Nickerson. TA Veloski was also present.     











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 
- None at this time.










2.0  Old Business 









  2.1
Town Beach – Chair Nickerson stated the project will be finalized in the Spring. TA Veloski informed the Board that they need to accept changes to the interest and principle calculations. Selectman Giunta made a motion to accept the principal amount at $22,114 dollars and the interest at $17,092 dollars. Selectman Ober  seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    













3.0  New Business          





  


  3.1
Revaluation – The Board reviewed a memo from Assessing Assistant Jutton. TA Veloski noted there has been $180K placed in the line item but the total bid should be $30K - $50K less.  

    


  



  3.2
Budget – TA Veloski reported that the total budget amount will be $300K less than last years' total and almost equal to the 2009 total budget amount.   
 

  3.3
 Drawing of potential parking of a new Town Office site  – The BOS reviewed a drawing provided by Engineer Fluet that shows the parking across from the Library & Church as a “one-way” road. The Board took the drawing under advisement and will further review.   
  







              3.4 DPW – Advertisement for Temporary Full-time Truck Driver/Laborer  – The BOS reviewed the advertisement plus a job description. Director VanTassel to review and make any necessary changes to the job description. 












  




4.0  Attorney Mark Dunn Re: Pine Stump Road – Attorneys Mark Dunn and Amy Fracassini were present on behalf of the Deb Mayo Family Trust. Attorney Dunn provided the Board with a copy of the tax map for the property and asked why the Town dropped the assessment. TA Veloski replied the property was reassessed because it was being over taxed. Attorney Dunn noted they have received a refund check but have not cashed it until a decision on the road's status has been made. Attorney Dunn stated his research has shown no change in the road's status since 1952 and agrees the road is Class VI, subject to gates & bars. The BOS agreed the road is Class VI. Attorney Dunn noted the only way to access the property is from River Road and suggested the Town move the gate 350 feet to the west because they have a legal right to access River Road but understand the “berm” needs to stay. Selectman Ober asked if they would be going in the ball field driveway then taking a left on to the Class VI road and Attorney Dunn replied yes. Selectman Ober stated a fence & gate are there but it is never closed. Selectman Ober made a motion to not lock the gate at River Road and if the gate is ever locked then it will be moved 350 feet to the west. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Attorney Dunn noted the intersection of River Road and the road leading to the Transfer Station has a berm (grown in saplings) with a “S” curve built in. Chair Nickerson stated the berm was placed in that location to try and keep four wheelers out of the Transfer Station by diverting them. Attorney Dunn stated technically people would be trespassing on Mr. Lesco's property or the trail happened d-facto. Attorney Fracassini asked if the Town could move the berm for access and the Board replied yes. TA Veloski noted that if Mr. Lesco gave the snowmobilers permission, it would not be reflected in the minutes. Attorney Dunn stated if the access is closed off then they made need to come back and discuss further. Chair Nickerson stated the berm could be removed in the Spring. The BOS asked Attorney Dunn to discuss further issue with AA Jutton and DPW Director VanTassel. 

        








5.0  Department of Public Works – Roy Clark was introduced to the BOS. Chair Nickerson stated when Johnny VanTassel was hired, he was given 6 months to evaluate & decide if he wanted the position of Operations Manager back and Roy Clark has been asked to fill the position in the interim. Selectman Giunta asked Mr. Clark what his position was and Mr. Clark replied he feels he can handle the position while getting along with the current crew. Selectman Ober made a motion to appoint Roy Clark as the DPW's Operation Manger with a 6 month review. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. The position will become effective on 1/22/12, at the annual rate of $39,000 dollars a year, to be increased to $40,650 dollars after 6 month review. Mr. Clark stated he is excited and thankful for the opportunity.   




  










  


6.0  Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – None at this time.   












7.0  Review and Approve Draft Minutes 






  7.1 12/28/2011 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of December 28, 2011. Selectman Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of December 28, 2011 without corrections. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 








  7.2
1/11/2012 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of Wednesday, January 11, 2012. Selectman Giunta motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of January 11, 2012 with corrections. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.             

    



  7.3
1/16/2012 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of January 16, 2012. Selectman Giunta motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of January 16, 2012 without corrections. Chair Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    








       




8.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection. 




9.0  Assessing and Code Enforcement – The BOS reviewed, approved and signed the following; a Timber Tax Report for Gary & Cynthia Rose for Tax Map 15, Lot 31 & 32,  Land Use Change Tax for Elise Ford for Tax Map 02, Lot 028 and Land Use Change Tax for Winnifred Claridge Trustee for Tax Map 10, Lot 046-1.     













10.0  Correspondence - None at this time. 




        



  
 





11.0 Town Administrator’s Report - Under new business.  


                 













12.0 Selectman's Reports 








       12.1 Hiring of the DPW Director – Chair Nickerson stated the Board and TA Veloski deserve a pat on the back after two days of interviews. 




 12.2 Redistricting Meeting – Selectman Ober reported she attended and the meeting was very informative. Selectman Ober stated there is one representative from Tilton and one from Tilton or Sanbornton, due to numbers but the only way to ensure representation would be to break off district Tilton to Sanbornton. 


 
    

 


13.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 8:48 p.m.














14.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 25, 2012 @ 6:30 pm. at the Town Offices.
 






Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

1/18/2012

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


